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July 3, 2025 
 

To: CSAC 
 

We would like to begin by expressing our sincere appreciation for our partnership with CSAC 
and our shared commitment to supporting community-wide prevention initiatives. We are 
grateful for the opportunity to have collaborated on the Trauma Informed Care (TIC) 
program and to contribute to the well-being of children and families in Indian River County. 
 
While we believe this program has been important and impactful, we understand that it no 
longer aligns with CSAC’s priorities moving forward. Despite our efforts, we have been 
unsuccessful in securing alternative funding outside of CSAC. After careful consideration, we 
have decided to conclude the Trauma Informed Care (TIC) program at the end of Q3 and will 
not be billing CSAC beyond that point. This decision reflects our evolving organizational 
priorities and the need to focus our resources on expanding outpatient mental health 
services in response to the closure of Suncoast Mental Health Center. 
 
We will ensure our Q3 report is completed as well as ensuring a smooth and respectful 
closeout of the program. Dr. Brooke Hall will no longer serve in a dual capacity, and we will 
not seek reimbursement for her time under this grant for the remainder of the term. 
 
We also want to acknowledge and apologize for the billing error that occurred in April in 
which 80 hours ($3,128.41) was inadvertently charged to both IRHD and CSAC. As previously 
communicated, this was a one-time oversight that was promptly corrected. We appreciate 
your understanding and remain confident in the strength of our internal controls. 
 
While this marks the conclusion of the TIC initiative, we hope to continue working together 
to address the critical mental health needs of children in our community. We remain the 
only organization currently seeking support specifically for children’s mental health, and we 
believe this work is more important than ever. 
 
Thank you again for your partnership and support. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

Anne W. Posey, LMHC, NCC 

Anne W. Posey, LMHC, NCC 
Chief Executive Officer 
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